TOWN OF BASIN, REGULAR WORKSHOP MEETING MINUTES 
Tuesday, December 4, 2012
TOWN HALL COUNCIL CHAMBERS 
 
Call to Order  @ 7:00 PM
Roll Call:  Mayor Kania, Dave Cooper, Lyle King, Deb Rathbun, and Heath Hopkin.
Also Present:  Sherman Allred, Karla Pomeroy, Phil Juillard, Bill Stoelk, Wendy Taylor, Becky Madigan, Chief of Police Chris Kampbell, Clerk/Treasurer Danielle Chapman, Steve Vanderploeg, Stacey Lesher and Mike Dellos.

Public Hearing concerning Budget Amendment:  No Comment
Budget Amendment Resolution 2012-1204-1:  An Amendment regarding Electric Infrastructure Poject.   Lyle King made the motion to move $220,000.00 of unanticipated Revenue to Electric Ugrade Funding and $220,000.00 of unanticipated expense to Electric Upgrade, Dave Cooper seconded the motion.  The vote passed with a unanimous vote.
Barbara Bonds and Christen Villalobos joined us via telephone regarding Resolution 2012-1204-2 A resolution concerning the financing of certain electrical system improvements on or relating to a site that the Town of Basin, Wyoming, either owns or has a leasehold or right-of-way interest in; approving a site lease, a lease and related documents and transactions; and appointing a lessee representative for purposes set forth under the lease.  Two banks answered the RFP, Security State Bank and also one from Colorado.  Security State was the winning bid.  Closing and funds will be delivered on December 11th, and all numbers take effect as of that date. 2.86% is where Security State locked us in. There is no need for a reserve fund using Security State which is beneficial to the town.  Bills will then be submitted on requisitions to the JPB and then on to the trustee.  It was recommended that we pay and be reimbursed so that the vendor payment process remains the same.  Dave Cooper made the motion to approve Resolution 2012-1204-02, Deb Rathbun seconded.  Lyle King added that we should include the optional purchase price. Dave Cooper amended his motion to also include the optional purchase price to reflect the 1% penalty in the first  1-3 years, Deb Rathbun seconded the amended motion and the vote carried with a unanimous vote. 
Residential Relending update:  Danielle Chapman did hand some copies out to a local furnace installation contractor, and will get some to the others in the area.

Electric update:  Stacey Lesher gave the council and update on Mecklam Acres Rebuild, Pole Inspections and other misc jobs his department has completed.  The pole Inspection did come back, and Chris Davidson with TCT West  has been issued a copy for his records accompanied by a bill.   There has been some communication to TCT West over pole ownership  and there are also 5 reject poles.  The goal is to remove the old poles and not leave them there, and then transfer all the utilities that may occupy the pole.  The Town of Basin have joint-lease agreements with predicesors and there is an ending date and we should renegotiate some new lease agreements.  There has been no application for joint use since the 1970’s.   Mecklam Acres:  Stacey will be in touch with the land owners when he gets closer to the residential end of it.  Heath would like to see Stacey reaching out to the home owners so they see progress and know what is going on.

Water /Sewer/RW Update:  The Town of Basin is back-feeding the Water District during a leak that we have from last night and today.  The District is working on it, there was a blowout.  Disinfectant Bi-products is coming up.  The Raw Water extension in TIllard Acres has been completed.  Mayor Kania would like Steve Vanderploeg to check with the Wheeler’s regarding road repair when it has been completed.  
Law Enforcement Chris Kampbell:  The Sherriff’s Office will be upgrading their data system and Chief Kampbell would like the Basin PD to piggy back on.  The estimated cost would be  $21,000.00.  This would allow more time on street.  With grant funding, Chief Kampbell would remain an estimated $5000.00 over his budget.  Lyle King questioned the dollar savings from the double entry and all the excess paperwork and Chief Kampbell said he will gather this information so there is a money figure to look at.  The Town would have to make a decision by the 1st of February so we can attach onto the Sherriff’s office.  Heath Hopkin and Dave Cooper requested some dollar figures for next week’s Council Meeting.  The new Council members will need to be updated on the NIMS Training.  
Administrative:  Danielle Chapman gave the council an update including that we have received the Notice to Proceeds update and will sign Notice of Awards.  

Public Works Update:  Steve Vanderploeg stated that the Town Crew is baling cardboard.  Steve was approached by the Road & Bridge about purchasing the Truck and Snow Plow wing, the County offered

$5000.00.  Heath Hopkin made a motion to sell the plow and wing to the County, Lyle seconded and the vote carried with a unanimous vote.  Steve would like to set the money aside to put towards S&A ie. Mosquito spraying truck.  

Building permits:  
1. Wyoming Retirement Center, 890 Hwy 20 South, Lighting
2. Wyoming Retirement Center, 890 Hwy 20 South, Storage Shed

Heath Hopkin made the motion to approve the building permits, Deb Rathbun seconded and the motion carried with a unanimous vote.

Chapter 10-Subdivision Regulation Draft, Discussion:  Kent advised the Council repeal title 11 in its entirety and add back title 11.   Dave Cooper  would like to see that lot splits are addressed. This should go back to the P&Z for now.  Kent has heard Dave’s concerns.  The P&Z won’t meet in December. 
Nothing for the round table.
Comment:  Becky Madigan expressed some concerns about the user friendliness of the meetings.  The office will have larger print agendas available at the next meeting.  

Heath Hopkin made the motion to enter into exec session to discuss personnel at 8:25 pm, Deb Rathbun seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.  Danielle Chapman joined the Council. 

The Council adjourned from Executive Session at 8:36 pm. There being no further business to discuss, Lyle King made the motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:38 pm, Heath Hopkin seconded and the motion carried with a unanimous vote.
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Danielle Chapman, Clerk/Treasurer 

